
 
 
 
February 10, 2020 
 
Dear Chairman Huebert: 
 
My two sons have been vaccine injured. The oldest has dealt with allergies, eczema, and ear 
infections. His brother has not had it so easy. In addition to ear infections and eczema, he has 
battled pneumonia more than once, developed eye strabismus when he was two years old (for 
which he required surgery), and deals with behavioral issues (which at times include aggression 
and screaming fits). 
 
These things should not be part of a “normal” childhood. It breaks my heart to know that 
my children did not need to suffer from these things had we been informed of the risks of 
vaccinations. 
 
I am asking that you please support HB 2601. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Heather Mueller 
Milford, KS 


